
CARROLLTON CIVIC WOMAN’S CLUB NEWSLETTER 
August 2003 

 
Sep  1  Mon  Labor Day-fly your flag!   
Sep 18 Th   Home Life Department meeting. 
Sep 19  Fri   Deadline to make reservations for you and your guest for the General 
Meeting.  Call the receptionist at SMI, (770) 834-0831 for reservations, or to cancel if 
you are on the Permanent Reservation List.  After the deadline, call Callie Mohn at work 
(770) 214-8847, by Monday prior to the meeting.  This is critical! 
Sep 24 Wed Our first General Meeting at the Mansion, on Maple St. Lunch at 11:30 
AM, Meeting 12 noon.  Cost of meal is $10. The Education Department has invited Dee 
Baxter to speak on Nutrition. Bring a friend to hear this fascinating speaker!  
Sep 4   Th Board meeting at SMI, 10 am. 
Sep 11 Th   Patriot Day.  Fly your flag at half-staff until sunset. 
Sep 17 Wed  Citizenship/Constitution Day.  Fly your flag! 
Sep 19 Fri   POW/MIA Recognition Day.  Fly your flag! 
Oct 2  Th   Annual Salad Luncheon Fundraiser will be coordinated by Martha 
Thurman, Ginny McGee and Elaine Castleberry.  Each club member will be responsible 
for selling 4 tickets (at $10 each), which will come in the September newsletter. Penney 
Ayers will help Callie collect funds. 
Oct 2,9,16,23,30 and Nov 6 (Thursdays)  Dr. Dee Baxter teaches the Nutrition 
Workshop sponsored by the Education  and Home Life Departments, and the Junior 
Woman’s Club, at the Community Activity Center on White St. from 7:00 until 8:30 PM. 
Dec 6  Sat      Christmas Dinner at The Mansion, 7 p.m.   
Every Mon     TOPS, Women’s Center, 2nd Floor Conference Room, 1 to 2 PM. 

On Hold:       Line Dancing is taking summer break. 

To be announced:   Anne Hill Book Club  
 
Club concerns:    
The family of Pam Henderson, club member since 1986, after her death from cancer. 
Eddie Witt, mourning the loss of her husband, Col Lynn Elwood Witt. 
Eugenia Johnson, recovering from broken bones. 
 
Correction from July:  Eugenia Johnson is still perking along, but she is not Idys 
Overton’s  mother-in-law!  I regret any embarrassment this may have caused. 
 
 

Welcome, new members! 
 

 Roberta Brown   Cornelia Mitchell 
 152 Cottage Lane, C-4  77 Terry Terrace, 5-B 
 Carrollton, GA  30117  Carrollton, GA  30117 
 

770-830-8857 w   770-836-4945 
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 770-214-1525 h 
  
Please remember the Silent Auction which will be held along with the Salad Luncheon on 
Thursday, October 2.  This is a major fund raiser for our club, and we encourage every club 
members to get involved. We are beginning to collect donations from area businesses. If you can 
make a donation toward the Silent Auction, or know of a local business that might, please contact 
Sandra Law (834-9019) or NancyTunnell (834-4419).  Only new items or items considered 
"antiques" will be accepted. 
 
 The International Department hosted the salad luncheon at Ginny McGee’s home on 
July 23rd.  It was well-attended, and we got a chance to gather ourselves for the new year.  
JoAnna Browning served as our “Kitchen Elf.”  
  

Our Annual club picnic, August 12th at John Tanner State Park was a big success.  Ginny 
thanks all of you who donated items for the International students, and those who arrived 
just ahead of the rain, bearing so many of your best dishes.  The students were most 
warmly welcomed to our country, and to our city.  One of “us” left a nice salad bowl, and 
a carving board.  They are cleaned, and Ginny has them safe.  
 
Through Ginny McGee:  Alice’s’ House Thrift Store is now open Thursdays, Fridays, 
and Saturdays, and they are in desperate need of volunteers.  Please call Sue Medeiros, at 
(770) 836-0033. 
 
Sandra Law reminds us to save our toiletry samples from hotels. Both Public Affairs 
and Home Life departments donate them to DFACS, Hospice, and the Woman’s Shelter. 
We continue to provide refreshments to the monthly Alzheimer’s Support Group. 
 
Public Affairs: Edith Maxwell   

1. CCWC is now a member of the Veterans’ Memorial Park.  Individual 
memberships are available for $5 each. Please contact Lois Wilson, Marie 
Johnson, or Edith Maxwell for the application form.   

2. Please remember to continue clipping coupons.  Give them to Martha Ann 
Saunders for mailing to COMFLEACT.  These coupons are extended for up to 6 
months beyond their expiration date for overseas military families.   
 

To reference old newsletters on my homepage:  www.joy.dennisgould.com
 
The Georgia Woman’s Clubs’ web page is: www.gafwc.org  
Their email address is:  gafwcof@bellsouth.net  
 
 
Joy Gould 
Corresponding Secretary 

http://www.joy.dennisgould.com/
http://www.gafwc.org/
mailto:gafwcof@bellsouth.net
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Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 

Board Meeting 
August 7, 2003 

 
Those present: Nina Chaffin, Callie Mohn, Eleanor Hoomes, Ginny McGee, Gwyn 
Chesnut, Martha Thurman, Sandra Law, Nancy Tunnell, Edith Maxwell, and Sharon 
Hearnburg. 
President Nina Chaffin called the meeting to order and gave the devotional on, “The 
greatest reward for doing is the opportunity to do more.”  Club concerns include Eugenia 
Johnson, who was in the hospital for broken bones, and Elaine Castleberry, who is doing 
much better. 

Officers’ Reports 
President Nina Chaffin reminded everyone of the workshop in Macon on August 16.  
Department chairs are encouraged to attend. 
Nina Chaffin reported for First Vice President Martha Ann Saunders that we have two 
applications for membership.  Ginny McGee made the motion, Callie Mohn seconded the 
motion, and the Board unanimously accepted new member Roberta Brown.  Martha 
Thurman made the motion, Sandra Law seconded the motion, and the Board unanimously 
accepted new member Cornelia Mitchell. 
Second Vice President Gwyn Chesnut reported that she will attend the workshop in  
August and bring back information about writing reports. 
Recording Secretary Sharon Hearnburg reported that the minutes were published and 
stand approved as published. 
Sharon Hearnburg reported for Corresponding Secretary Joy Gould that all 
announcements for the newsletter should be emailed to Joy as soon as possible.  Anyone 
without email capabilities can give Sharon the announcements. 
Treasurer Callie Mohn reported a beginning balance of $6,778.33 and an ending balance 
of $6,738.50.  Callie presented copies of the proposed budget to all Board members for 
study in preparation of budget discussions.  Callie sent a memorial gift to Tallulah Falls 
Schools in memory of Pam Henderson; Pam’s family will be notified. 

New Business 
Martha Thurman made the motion, Callie Mohn seconded the motion, and the Board 
approved the following motion: 

A. New officers of the club will be installed at the December meeting (Christmas 
party) and will assume duties at the beginning of January. 

B. The January Board meeting will include both sets of officers and will include 
training for the new officers. 

C. Reports will be prepared jointly by old and new officers/department chairs 
with the outgoing officer/chairperson assuming responsibility for the report. 

At the September meeting President Nina Chaffin will appoint the nominating committee 
consisting of three clubwomen. 
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Department Reports 

Gwyn Chesnut reporting for Arts Chair Anna Fazio shared that the Atlanta Symphony 
Orchestra is seeking volunteers for their October 18 program.  Gwyn will share details at 
the September club General Meeting,and solicit volunteers.  Arts Department will have 
the program in November. 
Conservation Chair Eleanor Hoomes shared pictures of the Curtis House garden.  The 
Conservation Department has doubled the size of the garden this year. 
Education Chair Martha Thurman reported that the library is currently having a book 
sale.  The Education Department will have the program for September meeting and Dr. 
Dee Baxter will speak.  Dee Baxter is the teacher of the Nutrition Workshop sponsored 
by the Education Department and Home Life Department which will be Thursday nights, 
October 2, 9, 16, 23, 30, and November 6, at the Community Center from 7:00 until 8:30 
PM. 
Home Life Co-chairs Sandra Law and Nancy Tunnell reported that their committee will 
meet on September 18.  The Home Life Department will be responsible for the Silent 
Auction at the annual fundraiser on October 2. 
International Affairs Ginny McGee reminded everyone of the club-wide project of the 
picnic for international students on Tuesday, August 12, 2003, at Tanner Park.  There are 
38 new international students and at least 15 returning internationals scheduled to attend.  
Counting international students and invited guests from State University of West 
Georgia, there should be 78 guests plus club members.  Everyone was reminded to bring 
plenty of food.   
Public Affairs Chair Edith Maxwell reported that the committee had a workday at New 
Hope on July 10 and on July 24 took 24 boys shopping for new shoes.  Five club 
members worked at Run Down at Sun Down.  This committee will be working with 
community members to provide school supplies for the boys at New Hope.  The Public 
Affairs Department will have the program in October. 

Announcements 
All members are encouraged to call Marie Johnson (770-832-8698) to share any news of 
members with illness or trouble.   
Remember the International Picnic on August 12 at Tanner Park. 
The September Board meeting will be September 4 at SMI. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 AM. 
 
Sharon Hearnburg 
Recording Secretary 
 
 


